
  

                        26 November 2021 

 

Notice to all Registered Participants under the National Gas Rules 

(NGR) 

This notice is to advise Participants on AEMO’s decision to approve amendments to the:  

- Capacity Trading and Auction Procedure 

This notice advises Gas Market Registered Participants that consultation under the ordinary 

Procedure change consultative process prescribed under Rule 135EE of the NGR concluded on 

26 November 2021 for the consultation to: 

- Changes to section 24.2(b) in the Capacity Trading and Auction Procedure. 

Prior to commencing the ordinary consultation process, this proposal was considered by the 

Gas Wholesale Consultative Forum (GWCF) in accordance with the Approved Process under 

Rule 135EC of the NGR. 

As required under Rule 135EE of the NGR, Gas Market Registered Participants and other 

interested parties were invited to submit comments to AEMO on the Impact and 

Implementation Report (IIR).  

There were no submissions on the IIR.  

Having considered this proposal, AEMO has decided to amend the Capacity Trading and 

Auction Procedures in line with the changes-marked procedures published with this notice. The 

effective date for these amendments is 6 December 2021.   

An updated version of the Capacity Trading and Auction Procedures will be published on 

AEMO’s website prior to the effective date.  

Should you require any further information please contact Nicole Nsair at BBO@aemo.com.au. 

 

https://aemo.com.au/-/media/Files/Gas/Retail_Markets_and_Metering/Market-Procedures/Change-Management-Documents/Approved-Process-Under-Rule-135EC.pdf
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